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Friday, |5th March 2024
Dear Parents,

Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards of God's

grace in its various forms.
| Peter 4:10

As we journey through Lent we are focussing on the Christian Value of service through the words of
Peter, one of Jesus’ disciples, who explains that we should use the gifts God has given us, not for our
own benefit, but to serve others. We have been looking at the different ways we can use our gifts to
serve others at school, at home and in our communities. Children have noticed the importance of small
acts of service such as helping a classmate, tidying up the classroom, making their beds, or organizing
games in the playground. We have talked about other acts of service that have been shared by the
wider community this week. We were delighted to deliver a very packed car load of donations to Ealing
Foodbank as well as pre-loved home items for our PTA Bag2School donations. Some members of our
school choir attended Prom Praise at the Royal Albert Hall this week and it was wonderful to
experience them sharing their gifts through song and worship.

Curriculum

It has been another busy few weeks as we have welcomed Nursery parents to stay and play and learn
more about their child’s learning at school. Ms Goodman has organised a wonderful and highly engaging
ReadFest following World Book Day last week with children, staff and parents continuing to celebrate
books, reading and stories through buddy reading swaps, parents reading to classes in a different
language and inspiring visits for each year group from an author, illustrator or a storyteller. Our
Broadway Site pupils had a highly interactive and engaging science show last week following our British
Science Week Time competition. Children were delighted to learn how planes fly and the various forces
that act upon them. Do have a look at our website for the latest updates on all the wonderful activities
we have going on across the school.

Parents’ Evening

A reminder that our Parents’ Evenings are next week: Tuesday 19th and Wednesday 20th March
2024.

Online bookings are still open, please contact the admin team if you have any problems with bookings.
We are always happy to arrange alternative appointments for parents who are unable to access the
online system - please contact your class teacher or the admin team directly.

Children in Years | to 6 will be able to share their recent learning with you over the weekend as they
bring some of their books home in book bags this evening (Friday, | 5th March). They must be returned
to school on Monday, 18th March to enable them to continue to record their school learning.


https://ctsprimary.org.uk/news-events/news-archive/

We will hold a drop in session in the Summer term for parents to visit their child’s classroom and see all
their exercise books.

Reception workshops
Reception parents will have an opportunity to look through their child’s learning journeys during our
parent writing stay and play workshops which will take place on the following dates:

Writing Workshops & Stay and Play Session
Monday |8th March Ash & EIm Class 9-10am
Monday 25th March Beech & Oak Class 9-10am

World Down Syndrome Awareness Day
Pupils are invited to come to school in odd socks on Thursday 2|st March in recognition of this day
next week.

Easter Activities
Our Easter activities went down so well last year we are inviting children once again to take part in a
fun, voluntary Easter activity at the end of term.

Grove Site Pupils are invited to make an Easter bonnet and wear this to school on Thursday, 28th
March. There will be an opportunity for children to make a simple bonnet in class on the day if they are
unable to make one at home.

Broadway Site Pupils are invited to design and create an Easter garden and bring this to school on
Wednesday 27th March. Weather permitting, there will be a display in the playground for parents to
view at pick up on Wednesday 27th and children can take their gardens home on Thursday.

Please ensure your child’s bonnets and gardens are clearly labeled with your child’s name and class.
A reminder that the last day of term is Thursday 28th March and collection times are as follows:

e |.15: Grove Site Pupils
e |.30pm: Broadway Site Pupils

Nursery timings will be as follows:

e AM pupils: 8:35- 10:25 am
e PM pupils: 10:40- 12:30pm
e Full time pupils: 8:35- 12:30pm

Our first day back to school of the Summer Term for pupils is Monday, |5th April.
With best wishes,

Mrs Tramoni
Headteacher



